February **74**, 2007

FILED

FEB 1 4 2007

Mr. Mark Gordon, Chairman Wyoming Environmental Quality Council 122 W. 25th St. Herschler Bldg., Room 1714 Cheyenne, WY 82002 Fax (307) 777-6134

Terri A. Lorenzon, Director Environmental Quality Council

RE: PUBLIC COMMENT TO: Citizen Potition for Rulemaking-Powder River Basin Resource Council et. Al-Revision Version-WQD Chapter 2-"Ag-Use Policy"

Dear Mr. Gordon,

I am writing to stress my opposition to the Powder River Resource Council Citizen petition for rulemaking. I strongly and positively oppose the section 20 rule change and feel that it poses a long term threat on landowners, farmers, families, and the CBM industry. The language in the petition is confusing in content as it leads me to believe all or nearly all CBM discharges to the surface would be forbidden based on the standards proposed in the petition. This includes ranchers (property owners) who should be allowed to use their own permitted reservoirs.

If this proposed section 20 rule change is accepted several family members and friends will be out of work. I am asking, at the least, to give the families, communities, ranchers, teachers, and industry, scientific fact based information and give the regulatory agencies a chance to do their job.

Sincerety,

Brooke F. McCay Brooke E. McCoy P.O. Box 7280

Sheridan WY 82801

3. (3. 103 - 103 - 10) 19 (1. 103 - 103 - 10) 19 (2. 103 - 1